Yakima Valley Sportsmen’s Association
Annual Meeting Minutes
January 23, 2022
8:30 am Clubhouse
Call to Order.  The meeting was called to order by President Jim Turnbull at 8:30 am.  A quorum was present.
Minutes of the January 31, 2021, annual meeting.  A motion to accept the minutes of the January 31, 2021, annual meeting with no revisions was made by Joel Froehlich and seconded by Dale Klingele. Motion was carried. 
Treasurer’s Report.  Paul Klingele reported that all bills are paid and that we have enough targets for the Spring Yak. He also reported the insurance will be due in March. 
Secretary’s Report. Secretary Deanna Turnbull gave a report on membership.  As of this meeting we have 45 paid memberships. Ten of the memberships are family memberships. We have 23 active legacy members. Give or take a few we have about 88 active members. She asked that members keep their mailing and email addresses current. No comments were received from the membership. 
Shoot Committee Report.  Paul reported that we threw 29,500 targets at the Spring Yak and 46,000 targets at the Big Yak. Both shoots were down a little. Paul explained to the members the importance of volunteering at these shoots. If we have to pay scorekeepers, the minimum wage of $14.49 an hour the club would not make any money. In addition to these two big shoots, we had some fun club shoots. The Hot Shot shoot was held in August, Sponsored by Dale Klingele. The Side x Side shoot was held in November and the St Nick shoot was held in December. Both of them were sponsored by Nick Kramer. 
. 
Old Business: Joel Froehlich asked if we were planning to upgrade the RV spaces. The board looked into that last year and the cost was prohibitive.
New Business:  Paul advised the members that due to an increase of target prices and shipping costs the price of tickets will be going up on March 1st. Ticket prices have not been raised for since 2015. Adult member tickets will be $6.00. Adult nonmember tickets will be $9.00. Youth member tickets will be $5.00. Youth nonmember will be $6.00.
Al Eims asked if we had a long-term plan for the club based on the new development coming in and the recent displacement of the Spokane Gun Club. No plan exists as such, but we would consider joining forces with Sun Valley Shooting Park in Moxee.
Other Business: DJ and Renee Blankenship have talked to Carrie Ann Story about the blankets for this year’s Big Yak. They will go ahead and get them purchased. 
Board Positions:  Five board positions were open for the 2022-2023 term.  All five of the current board members that are up for reelection are willing to serve again. They are Dan Wilson, Nick Kramer, Paul Klingele, John Klingele, and Stan Shields. There were no nominations from the floor. Joel Froehlich made a motion to elect the five candidates presented by voice vote. Jon Cichowski seconded. Motion carried by voice vote.
Adjournment. Jon Cichowski made a motion to adjourn. Joel Froehlich seconded. Meeting was adjourned at 9:00.
Respectfully Submitted,

Deanna Turnbull

Club Secretary
